Summary of Proposed Ninth and Jefferson Changes

July 7, 2003

Proposal:  The proposal  is to add one  floor of additional parking to the Ninth and Jefferson garage and two shelled floors to the Ninth and Jefferson Building.  This would add approximately 150 cars to the planned garage resulting in approximately 630 total stalls; and an additional 50,000 square feet of building, bringing the total to approximately 190,000 square feet.  These proposals are consistent with the Major Institution Master Plan, Environmental Impact Statement and the voter approved bond.  The total cost of such additions, has been estimated to be $20.1 million.  This proposal has been reviewed by the Bond Oversight Committee and the independent project monitoring consultant, Vanir.  

Background

Additional Parking

· The Design team identified an option to add parking stalls to the existing Ninth and Jefferson Building (NJB) garage during the pre-design process.  The cost of adding parking to this site is less expensive than building additional parking in the future.  The Major Institution Master Plan (MIMP) identifies a need for an additional 500 parking spaces on the HMC campus by 2010.
· The addition of parking on the HMC campus would negate the need to continue the leasing of off-site parking to accommodate the needs of patients, visitors and staff.
· The additional cost to the project is estimated to be $6.0 million.  The cost of this addition would be recovered through parking revenues.  All parking revenue will be placed in a parking reserve fund to cover both debt service and ongoing costs of operation.
Shelled Floors

· The MIMP and HMC voter approved bond included a proposed NJB of up to 215,000 square feet and 11 stories.  In order to stay within the financial parameters of the available bond funding, the building was reduced to 144,380 square feet on three stories.  It was to provide space for those functions being re-located from the East Clinic and Harborview Hall.
· Due to the reduction in size, functions being relocated from the East Clinic and Harborview Hall were placed throughout the campus.  This resulted in office functions being relocated to the Inpatient Expansion Building and in splitting functions among sites.  Although the space needs were met within the current program, it did not result in the highest and best use of the available space.  Options for adding floors to this building were discussed throughout the predesign phase.  However, without additional funding, the costs to do so could  not be covered in the base budget.
· Due to a comprehensive space study done by HMC (as part of the pre-design process) and a new mechanism for obtaining revenue for research done at Harborview; a potential revenue source has been identified.   Beginning in July 2003, it is anticipated that revenue from the SOM will increase by $1.2 million to cover the cost for research related space at HMC.  
· In order to meet the clinical, teaching and research mission at HMC, the Board of Trustees has endorsed the proposal to add two shelled floors to the NJB and to use this increased operating revenue of $1.2 million  to support the financing of these additions, estimated to be $14.0 million (if initiated by July 31st).   A Memorandum of Understanding is being developed between the School of Medicine and the HMC Board of Trustees that outlines the mechanism for the reimbursement of research related costs at HMC. 
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